

## PERTH INTERNATIONAL DANCE

### MINUTES

1<sup>st</sup> Committee Meeting 2014

Commenced 12.45pm Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> February

at Jenny & John Bardill's: 20 Browne St, Subiaco, tel: 9381 5235

Invitees – Committee:

John Bardill            President

Palenque Blair        Secretary

John Whaite            Treasurer

Jenny Currell, Deb Harwood, Pat Charlton, Jenny Bardill, Sally Wojnar-Horton

**1 Apologies** – John W., Pat Charlton,

**2 Previous minutes & Actions (19/10/13)**

- Survey – **Palenque – To be Completed ASAP**
- Poster for church noticeboard: To be printed glossy at least A4 by **Bev/John – To be Completed – needs copy of long photo . John B. to work with Bev to replace poster at Church**
- 

**Minutes Accepted: moved Jenny B, seconded John B.**

**3 Treasurers Report**

- Nothing to report. Little changed from last meeting.
- 

**4 Teaching**

- Remainder of 2014: **Palenque** to finalise for April to December ASAP
- Jennifer discussing class starting of an evening in Kalamunda, possibility to alternate fortnights in Bassendean – discussing with Nicole Airey and Palenque
- Jennifer suggested doing a workshop to raise funds for volunteer fire brigade in the hills – details to be confirmed
- National Folk Festival 2014 application(s) – 17-21 April
  - Accepted for two workshops as per last two Fairbridge workshops: Games people Dance and Dance Recycling Workshop, a Eurodance with Last Five Coins & Soulieado and 2xcajun workshops by John: People involved: Palenque, Eve, John W. and Marie Winter from Canberra who dances with us whenever she visits family here. Bev & Pat will also be involved if it fits around Soulieado commitments
  - Palenque had Artflight grant application rejected: Action to send around Artflight Application to committee for comment and suggestions prior to next Thursday 27 Feb.

- Fairbridge – 25-27 April – not accepted as they were expecting a separate application from PID, other than the Last 5 Coins one entered.

## 5 Performance Group

Balkan dance performances for Harmony Day in March – Jenny C. maybe?, Anne also suggested.

## 6 Events past

- Xmas Party's – success, lost a little money – To be discussed next meeting

## 7 Events coming up

- Sausage sizzle - John B. booked with Bunnings Claremont for Saturday 29th March. **John B.** to cancel Saturday dancing for 29 March.

Permission to cook on the streets etc received. We need to organise: Eskies, gloves, sauces etc. John B. has started purchasing e.g. drinks. Numbers expected = 250. Encourage people to wear a PID t-shirt on the day. Flyers to hand out at sausage sizzle: John will work on with Bev (1/4 A4 size) – discussed specific edits, including making 'Nedlands' more prominent, removing dates and referring to Introductory courses available. If necessary we can add details of Intro courses etc by hand on the back (with printed stickers), but at least the flyer won't date.

- Introductory Course - try again next year with proper advertising – call it an Introductory Course to folk dancing. Plan for May, 9-10am Saturday. **John W. ??? check with John**
- Workshop – Andre 5-6 July – booked. Discuss details at next meeting
- 5<sup>th</sup> Mondays: Parties: Greek on 31<sup>st</sup> March – **To be confirmed by Deb on Monday** re: numbers, other dates: 30<sup>th</sup> June, 29<sup>th</sup> September (long weekend, maybe teacher-free night?)
- Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> September 13<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Party
- John B. to cancel first Monday in March due to the long weekend. Deb to announce on Monday
- Red Faces – 26<sup>th</sup> July??? Suggest date to Leone for confirmation. Leone requested that the hall be booked for Red Faces this year, with nominal payment per attendee to cover cost.

## 8 Promotion

- Website: **John W.** to have lesson in website update from Jenny C.– ongoing.
  - Modifications agreed necessary (**Jenny C.**):
  - Committee members updated to 2014 Committee
  - Front page should be “Home” page not “What’s New” – done?
  - What’s New page should only be “What’s new”

- Need two new tabs: What dances were taught & Past Events
- Performance page should be updated with updated photos/events **Palenque to email Jenny some photos**
- Teachers need to let Jenny C. know what they taught at the end of each month (**Action, Palenque** to inform teachers), or **Jenny B.** to email Jenny C. with dance names out of the book. **ACTION:** Also discussed the potential to use Facebook to announce what was taught each week/month, in which case either teachers could upload themselves, or for teachers not on Facebook, Palenque would need to know names of dances. Issue though with few number of Facebook members in the group.
- Poster for St Marg's noticeboard – **John B.** to work on with Bev as above. Deb suggested that we use the dancing figures as we have on the T-shirts. Has this been considered? – **ACTION: John B./Bev** let Palenque or John W. know if you don't have any pictures you want for poster
- Facebook site – Palenque – ongoing
- Ausdance Newsletter – Bev offered to put up advertising with consultation with Committee – John B. to follow up.

## 8 Other Business

- SurveyMonkey survey
  - **Palenque** to action
- John raised a need for a guideline regarding PID events and target profit to help cover administration, Insurance and memberships. The guideline is needed to cover events organized under the banner of PID: e.g. teaching at external events (e.g. school teaching, Hills group & workshops): Guideline: events organized under the banner of PID are to return 10% of turnover to PID, unless the event is loss-making or makes a profit of less than a certain amount to the organisers/individual. **John W.** to discuss further, particularly with Jennifer and the hills group, particularly regarding Hills group members becoming PID members. **ACTION John \*\*\*\*?**
- 2014 AGM planned for Monday 24<sup>th</sup> November – advertising to go out by end of October

Meeting closed at ~2.25pm

**9 Next Meeting** – Saturday 10<sup>th</sup> May 2014 meeting at John & Jenny B.'s house, Subiaco

**Standard signature line for emails:**

[www.perthinternationaldance.org.au](http://www.perthinternationaldance.org.au)

<https://www.facebook.com/groups/144961015564127/>

Perth International Dance is a recreational dance group holding classes on Mondays, Friday and Saturdays in Perth. The aim is to promote international folk dance in Western Australia.

You have received this email because you are on the Perth International Dance mailing list. If you prefer not to receive emails from the group or want to update your contact details, please reply or email [secretary@perthinternationaldance.org.au](mailto:secretary@perthinternationaldance.org.au).